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President’s Column 

Chapter 88 submitted a bid presentation to the IAC Board to hold the 2023 IAC Open Championship 
East  in Michigan. The Board will review and decide at the November 12 board meeting which of the 
chapters bidding will host this contest. We are looking forward to a decision in favor of Chapter 88 as 
it would complement the special celebration commemorating the 50th anniversary of Chapter 88’s 
incorporation in 2023. 

The cancellation of the Ohio contest in October should be an incentive for members and competitors 
to become involved in the judges program and become certified grading judges to avoid a repeat of 
what happened in the Mid-America region in 2022. Without the minimum of required judges a con-
test simply will not happen.   

Sandy 

 

Chapter Meeting/Practice Day - October 15 at Romeo State Airport 

Attendees:  Wayne Buescher, Dave Germann, Jim Russ, Gunter Niederbacher, Hugo Ritzenthaler 
and guest of Jim Russ. 

Meeting Called to Order at 10:15 by Treasurer Dave Germann 

Members present focused on the completion of the bid presentation for the 2023 IAC East Open 
Championship.  

Main Events in 2022 

Next Chapter 88 monthly meeting November 19 – starting at 10 am. 

Starting with the November chapter meeting, we are returning to Pontiac A/P at Premier Jet Ser-
vices  for winter months meetings. The November meeting is scheduled for Nov 19 at Premier Jet 
Services. 
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Other Issues 

2022 Ohio Fall Frolic 

Unfortunately, the Ohio contest had been canceled. Weather concerns days before the contest and 
availability of judges became an issue that led to the cancellation. Many of us were looking forward 
to the last contest to be held in the Mid-America region in 2022. 

2023 Michigan Aerobatic Open  

As we have previously informed, Chapter 88 intends to host the IAC Open Championship East. At 
the September meeting, most of the time was spent to formulate the bid that needed to be forwarded 
to IAC prior to the fall board meeting. IAC will select the host chapter of the Open Championship 
East during the board meeting Nov. 11-12, 2022. 

50th Chapter 88 Anniversary - 2023 

We are looking for volunteers to join a festivity committee, a 
Master of Ceremony and lots of input from current and former 
members to reflect upon the history of the Southeastern Mich-
igan IAC Chapter 88.  

Anyone who wishes to volunteer with the composing of the 
chapter history booklet and/or providing input (stories, pic-
tures, etc.) please reach out to Hugo. A draft of the booklet 
has been started. 

We also look for suggestions for an anniversary logo that can 
be used for contest shirts and printed matter. Two of the pre-
liminary designs are shown at the right. Other suggestions are 
welcome. 

Chapter 88 Contacts  

President   Sandy Langworthy 

Vice President  Hugo Ritzenthaler 

Secretary   Laura Buescher 

Treasurer   Dave Germann 

Web Master   Hugo Ritzenthaler & Brian Roodvoets 

Newsletter Editor  Hugo Ritzenthaler (Acting) 

Judges School Instructor Wayne Buescher 

 

Hugo Ritzenthaler - Acting Newsletter Editor 

OR 
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